S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm 
On Monday 1st July 2019 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

 1.  Present: Mr P Bland, Mr D Price, Mr M Narborough, Mr K Reynolds, Mr S Wells, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk)
Apologies: Mr S Scales, Mr A Evans and Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 17th June 2019:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Price seconded by Mr Bland with all members in favour they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None 
4. To receive questions from the Public:  None

5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

19/01056/F
30 The Birches, South Wootton

Alteration and extension to a residential dwelling
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

19/01074/F
2 Broom Close, South Wootton  
Proposed two-storey extension and internal alterations  

Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

19/01093/PADPD

23 Oak Avenue, South Wootton

Single storey rear extension which extends beyond the rear wall by 4.3 metres with a maximum height of 3.99 metres and a height of 2.7 metres to the eaves
Decision: Support the Application
Note: Planning Applications should conform to the Policies laid out in the South Wootton Neighbourhood Plan.

Borough Council Planning Committee Meeting - 19/00790/F - The Pillary, 8 Walton Close, South Wootton - Two storey extensions to Dwelling:   Mr Bland explained that earlier in the day he had attended the Borough Councils Planning Committee Meeting when the application for The Pillary, 8 Walton Close was discussed.

He explained that since the Parish Council opposed the Planning Application on 13th May 2019, amended plans had been submitted by the applicant.

It was said that the Parish Council had not been made aware of the amended plans prior to the Borough Councils meeting, however Mr Bland stated that he still spoke to object to the plans, based on it being an unacceptably cramped form of development and overdevelopment of the site.

Mr Bland stated that despite our objections, the Borough Councils Planning Committee granted the application, however said that as the applicant is a Borough Council employee the application would have to seek full approval from the Board.
Mr Price suggested that an email should be sent to the Borough Councils Planning Department stating that whilst we are pleased that they have taken note of our initial objections, out of courtesy they should keep the Parish Council informed of amendments to Planning Applications.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would send an email to Mr Ashworth on behalf of the Parish Council.

The Borough Council has GRANTED Planning Permission for the following Applications:
19/00856/F
30 Sandy Lane, South Wootton
Extensions to dwelling

19/00691/F
Fairway 15 Low Road, South Wootton

Variation of Condition 2 of planning Permission 18/01600/F to allow external walls of extension to be built in block and then rendered

Village Hall – Storage Extension Update:  Mr Narborough asked for an update regarding the Village Hall Extension.

Mrs Cornwell confirmed that James and Milton Drilling Ltd had been to carry out the necessary ground investigations and their subsequent report had been sent to Van Elle Piling Contractors to enable them to produce a quote for the required groundworks.

Mr Narborough commented that he was disappointed that progress of the project seems very slow.

Mrs Cornwell said that she would contact Keith at Van Elle Piling to chase the quote.

6.  To discuss Highways Issues: 
West Norfolk Community Bus Scheme:  Mr Wells enquired about the West Norfolk Community Bus Scheme and felt that prior to installing any further Bus Shelters it is important to contact Cllr Elizabeth Nockolds to find out if the Bus Service will continue to operate in the future.
Mrs Cornwell said that she would email Cllr Nockolds and hopefully a reply will be received prior to next week’s full Parish Council meeting. 

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.30pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 15th July 2019, in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
15th July 2019       
 


                                      Chairman
